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Vacation Bible School 

Soccer Bible Camp 
Philippians 3:14 ~ I press on toward the goal to win the prize for 

which God has called me heavenward in Christ Jesus. 
 

Who: Ages 3 (potty trained) - going into 5th grade 
When: Wednesday, August 3 & Thursday, August 4 
Where: St. John—St. James Lutheran School 
Time: 2:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. 
Needs: All children will need a pair of shin guards. 

 

Please join us for TWO fun days filled with soccer 
skills, teamwork, crafts and learning of the prize that 

Christ has won for us all, ETERNAL LIFE! 
 

On Thursday, parents are welcome to join us at 
4:30p.m.  We will be having a scrimmage at 4:30p.m.  
Families are welcome to join us at 5:00p.m. for a 

cookout and fellowship. 
 

Please register by July 10 at 

www.stjohnstjames.com or call (920) 754-4568. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE REEDSVILLE SCHOOL DISTRICT PRESENTS: 
 

ROALD DAHL’S WILLY WONKA, JR. 
DIRECTED BY STEPHANIE MAERTZ 

 
SHOWTIMES WILL BE ON FRIDAY & SATURDAY, 

AUGUST 12 & 13 at 7:00 pm 
at Reedsville High School 

 
The intermission will be filled with sweet treats 

and other Willy Wonka themed items 
 

Come out and see the Reedsville School District students 
Perform on the summer stage! 

1866-2016 = 150 YEARS 

150 years ago a small group of Czech people started the Catholic Church in 
Reedsville.  A small log church was built—where the school stands now, 
then a small brick church was built where the church stands now.  This 
small church was taken down for the now 109 year old church that now 

stands.  This is just a small bit of history of the landmark. 
On Saturday, July 16 an OPEN HOUSE will be held at the church to mark 

the beginning.  Events will start at 9:00 AM and continue to 2:30 PM. 
A Brat/Burger Fry, a Bake Sale, music and tours of the building will be 
held.  Delicious Kolaches will be available as well as other Czech bakery.  

Tours of the building will be available with many artifacts and displays.  A 
special display of the layout of the Old Cemetery will be available with 

names and layout. 
We invite everybody to the event to learn a bit of history of the historical 
building in Reedsville.  We know there are many stories that could be told.  

Come share with us. 



Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville Alumni Association News 
Summer is in full swing. The Alumni Association is preparing for 

the 2016 Homecoming game and the Annual Banquet/Meeting. We 

also want to get started on a big celebration for our 60th Birth-

day in 2017. Any help will be welcome. Contact a committee 

member by mail or email if you are interested. 

Thank you to the people who have been contacting us with infor-

mation on previous lists. We are still looking for information on 

over 450 people. If you have information please forward by 

email (reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 431, 

Reedsville, WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people 

did not graduate with your class and just attended RHS for a 

short time, we need to know this information also. Thank you in 

advance for your help. 

This month we are looking for the following classes: Class of 1990 – Julie Bartels, Shelly Bishop, Jackie (Wenzelow) Coey, Tim, Dietrich, Darin 

Durst, Patrick Fischer, Stacie Grall, Petty Jannette, Rona (Nesper) Johnson, Ryan Kasten, Keith Loppnow, Ginny Mangin, Dana McGinnis, Bill 

Meulemans, Jason Pearson, Gwen Schneider, Christopher Schultz, Tammy Schultz, Mary Jo Shimek, Steve Stedl, Jennifer Sukowaty, Laura 

Tesheneck, Scott Vondrachek, Vicki Waack & Jane Zipperer; Class of 1991 – Carla (Blashka) Bangart, Keith Christel, Carrie (Kvitek) Datynski, 

David Dietrich, Maureen Durkee, Bob Francl, Shelia Hendrick, Shane Hills, Julie Hoyer, Paul Jenquin, Tina Klingusen, Michelle Kopidlansky, Brian 

Mangin, Brandy McGinnis, Julie (Stecker) Novndy, Mic Ohlemacher & Troy Storzer; Class of 1992 – Rosalie Baxter, Brook Bosi, Tammy Bratz, 

Sara Graykowski, Paul Heinrich, Cindy Kaster, Jill Klann, Tracey Krizzike, Mike Leider, Lonette Lemberger, Lisa Novak, Scott Propson, Kristi 

Schwahn, Tim Sheahan, Laura Suchan, Michelle Torp, Kim Wendland & Michelle Zinkel; Class of 1993 – Daniel Behnke, Bill Daley, Jason Eich-

horst, Paula Karls, Kim (Preston) King, Jackie Klug, Neal Mangin, Charlene 

Schmidt, Mike Traeger, Jesse Willman & R Michael & Jennifer (Ebert) Durst; 

and from the Class of 1994 – Jon Fischer, Camie Hefti, Carrie Mayer, Tara 

Meissner, Corrie Schuh & Jerry Verhagen.  Thanks to the approximately 4% 

who support your organization. You know who you are. 

Reedsville High School Alumni Association –  
Promoting Panther spirit beyond graduation. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

112th Annual112th Annual112th Annual112th Annual    

Collins Firemen’s Collins Firemen’s Collins Firemen’s Collins Firemen’s 

PicnicPicnicPicnicPicnic    
    

Saturday, July 30Saturday, July 30Saturday, July 30Saturday, July 30    

POKER RUNPOKER RUNPOKER RUNPOKER RUN    

Registration 10-1 

Return by 6 PM 
 

GENERAL CONSIGNMENT GENERAL CONSIGNMENT GENERAL CONSIGNMENT GENERAL CONSIGNMENT 

AUCTIONAUCTIONAUCTIONAUCTION    

By Miller ‘N Co. 

10 AM 

To Consign Contact 

Gregg Miller @  

(920) 980-4999 
 

FARM TRACTOR PULLFARM TRACTOR PULLFARM TRACTOR PULLFARM TRACTOR PULL    

6:30PM under the lights 
 

DJDJDJDJ    

5 PM—1 AM 
 

Sunday, July 31Sunday, July 31Sunday, July 31Sunday, July 31    

PORK CHOP DINNERPORK CHOP DINNERPORK CHOP DINNERPORK CHOP DINNER    

10 AM 
 

TRACTOR & CAR SHOWTRACTOR & CAR SHOWTRACTOR & CAR SHOWTRACTOR & CAR SHOW    

11 AM 
 

KIDDIE TRACTOR PULLKIDDIE TRACTOR PULLKIDDIE TRACTOR PULLKIDDIE TRACTOR PULL    

1 PM 
 

RAFFLE DRAWINGRAFFLE DRAWINGRAFFLE DRAWINGRAFFLE DRAWING    

4 PM @ Firemen’s Park 

Need not be present to win 

Grand Prize—$1,000 

2nd Prize—$500  

3rd Prize—$250 

Raffle tickets available 

from any Collins Fireman. 
 

BRATS & BURGERSBRATS & BURGERSBRATS & BURGERSBRATS & BURGERS    

Available all weekend! 

TOPS (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) is an affordable 
weight-loss support group right here in Reedsville. Pri-

vate weigh-ins are at 6pm and meetings from 6:45-
7:30pm on Tuesdays at the Village Hall. Corporate year-
ly dues are only $32 and monthly Chapter dues are $5. 
First meeting is always free. Spouses and children are 

half-priced. Internationally, TOPS has lost over 300 tons 
pounds in 2015!!!! It is never too late to start getting 

healthier. Our Chapter Leader, Kay Teschendorf, is also 
Area Captain for Brown, Door, Kewaunee and Mani-

towoc Counties and will be on Action 2 News at Noon 
(WBAY-TV2) in Green Bay on Monday, July 25th, 

2016. Set your DVR or watch live as she and another 
Area Captain get interviewed by Kevin Rompa and ex-

plain more about what TOPS is about and how TOPS can 
help you. Call Linda @ 920-901-1397 or email 

topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com with any questions. 



Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial 

Park Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick Project    
Support your local Veterans! 

Purchase or donate an engraved brick to: 

⇒ Honor a Veteran or family member 

⇒ Advertise your business or organization 

⇒ Support a local group, team or association 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________ 

Please return this form and your check along with your contact information to: 
Reedsville Area Veteran’s Park, P.O. Box 105, Reedsville, WI  54230 

Questions—Call Bob Busse @ 920-588-7904 

$250 

8” x 16” 
5 lines of print 
25 characters 
per line 

$100 

4” x 8” 
3 lines of print 
13 characters 
per line 

$500 

16” x 16” 
9 lines of print 
25 characters 
per line 

It’s that time of the year! 
Seasonal allergies are a common complaint during spring 
and summer. 
 
Symptoms include itchy, runny, sneezy or stuffy noses and 
itchy, watery eyes. People with seasonal allergies (hay fe-
ver) experience increased symptoms when plants causing 
the sensitivity are actively growing and pollinating. Pollens 
light enough to be wind-borne commonly trigger allergy 
symptoms in many hay fever sufferers. 
 
Trees, grasses and weeds all produce pollens during differ-
ent seasons. As a result, the hay fever season occurs at 
various times of the year for different people, depending on 
which pollen(s) they are allergic to. 
 
Mold and fungus spores are also airborne during the sum-
mer and fall months and may cause reactions in hay fever sufferers, too. Mold and fungus growth is encouraged by humid weather 
and poor air circulation. 
 
The difference between seasonal allergies, versus other allergies such as perennial and environmental allergies, is that a season-
al allergy will subside at some point, depending on where you live and the substance you are allergic to. 
 
Avoidance is the best “treatment” for any allergy. Keep doors and windows closed and avoid vigorous outside ac-
tivity to lessen exposure when the pollen count is high. Do not hang your clothes or bedding outside when the pol-
len count is high as well. 
 
Removing pets from the home and using dust and mold control measures can also help relieve symptoms due to 
environmental and perennial allergens. 
 
Once someone develops a seasonal allergy, it’s likely to reoccur about the same time each year. If you’re both-
ered by allergy symptoms and over-the-counter medications aren’t effective, consult with your health care provider 
to try other treatment options and medications with the fewest side effects. 
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

Street Closed: North 6th Street, from Mill Street south to Menasha Street 
and Mill Street from the east property line of 531 Mill Street west to the 
intersection of Mill and N 6th Street will be closed Saturday, July 30th 
from 1:30 pm until 12:30 am on July 31, 2016 for the celebration in honor 
of Bill Lorrigan Construction Inc. 30th year of business. 
Compost: Yard waste, such as grass clippings, leaves and yard and garden 
waste, shall be disposed of by composting the material or leaving it at the 
Village compost site located at 300 Mud Creek Road. Items NOT to be put 
in the compost are: stumps, roots, shrubs with intact root balls, pine cones, 
animal waste, and sod. A sign will be erected by the compost pile that is 
ready to be used by the public. 
Compost: – Non Residents: You must reside in the Village limits to 
dump items in the compost area. 
Open Burning/Fire Pits: All fires must be monitored by a responsible 
person until the fire has extinguished itself completely. Only clean wood 
may be used in fire pits and flames cannot extend more than two feet (2’) 
above the pit. Controlled burning must be located off the public street 
pavement or street gutter, must be as least fifteen (15’) from any lot line 
and may not be less than fifteen feet (15’) from any building. Persons uti-
lizing and maintaining outdoor fires shall be responsible for any liability 
resulting from any damage caused by their fire. 
Curfew: Any person under the age of 18 unaccompanied by a parent or 
legal guardian may not be out and about between 11:00 pm-6:00 am Sun-
day through Thursday and 12:00 am-6:00 am, Friday and Saturday. 
Bicycle Registration: All bicycles must be registered. To obtain the li-
cense, flag down a Village Police Officer. A $2.00 fee covers a one-time 
registration. 
Defecation on Private or Public Property: It shall be unlawful for any 
person owning or in control of a dog or cat to allow or permit such animal 
to defecate on any private or public property owned by another person. 
Violation of this shall be punishable by a forfeiture of anywhere from 
$20.00 to $200.00 
Last installment of your real estate taxes: The Manitowoc County Treas-
urer is reminding taxpayers that July 31st is just around the corner and this 
means the last installment of your real estate taxes is due. Contact the 
Manitowoc County Treasurer’s Office or go to the County website at 
www.manitowoc-county.com if you are unsure of the amount of taxes 
due. Along with your check, please mail in the 2nd installment tax stub with 
your payment to assure that your payment is applied to the correct parcel. 
Make certain that your payment is postmarked by July 31st. Please include 
a self-addressed, stamped envelope when requesting a receipt. 
Pool Owners: You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Applica-
tion to qualify for the swimming pool discount. No other form of submittal 
will be accepted. A fill–in application can be found on the Reedsville 
Website at www.reedsville.org under the Forms and Permits tab or picked 
up at the Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
Chipping Dates: July 5th and 19th 

Recycling Pick-Up: July 1st, 15th, and 29th. 



THE SENSE BEHIND THE SCIENCE THE SENSE BEHIND THE SCIENCE THE SENSE BEHIND THE SCIENCE THE SENSE BEHIND THE SCIENCE ----    HEAL THE GUT HEAL THE GUT HEAL THE GUT HEAL THE GUT ----    HEAL THE BODYHEAL THE BODYHEAL THE BODYHEAL THE BODY    
 
Researchers at The Hughes Center have long suspected a connection between what we eat 
and how we feel, and now more than ever, science is proving them right. On a foundational 
level we all understand that our bodies are fueled by the vitamins, minerals and energy in 
our foods, but what most of us don't realize is the connection between what we eat and 
feeling bad. 
THE WAY WE EAT IS LITERALLY MAKING US SICK. THE LINK BETWEEN OUR DIET AND DIABE-
TES, WEIGHT GAIN, AND CARDIOVASCULR COMPORMISE CAN NO LONGER BE DENIED. 
Think of your gut-or body's core- as the nucleus of health and well-being. It should be a 
repository of nutrition and good bacteria to fuel our body's needs. But thanks to our West-
ern diets, our core (also referred to as our microbiome) has become a breeding ground for 
metabolic breakdown. There was a time when the majority of our diets were comprised of 
fresh fruits and vegetables, but convenience foods (fast food, cereals, boxed pasta, and 
soda) have long taken their place. The effect of these foods, along with stress and expo-
sure to toxins on our microbiome has become the catalyst for practically every illness you 
can imagine. 
Going into their ground-breaking 2015 study, Dr.Jeffery Lamb knew addressing metabolic dysfunction in the microbiome was key. "Our initial findings 
combined with all we already knew about gut health led us to believe we were on the right track," Dr. Lamb said. "But we had to prove our theories in just 
the right way." 
Read the rest of the story next month or attend an IN.FORM class on Friday at 6 P.M. 

Contact me for more information:  920-772-4135     *     maryellen@mynsp.com     *     www.mynsp.com/maryellen 
July special - 25% off the retail price of any in stock product 

SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED 
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. of Maple Grove, WI , through generous donations 
from some of their members, are able to award five scholarships, totaling $2300, to 
deserving High School graduates this spring. 
A Donald & Kathy O’Hearn $500 Scholarship was awarded to Shannon Kaufmann, 
a graduate of Notre Dame Academy, Green Bay, WI class of 2016. Shannon, is the 
daughter of Ann & Keith Kaufmann of Green Bay, WI. She will be attending Edge-
wood College, Madison in the fall majoring in business. 
The Leonard & Alice (Lorrigan) Taddy $500 Scholarship went to Michelle Shea-
han, a graduate of Two Rivers High School. Michelle is the daughter of Gary and 
Ann Sheahan, of Two Rivers, and will be attending The University of 
Wisconsin, Eau Claire. She plans on majoring in Theater. 
Another Donald & Kathy O’Hearn $500 Scholarship was awarded to Kimberly 
Mangin, of Reedsville. Kimberly graduated from Reedsville High School and plans 
     on attending University Extension Manitowoc and Oshkosh, majoring in Human 
Resource Management. Kimberly is the daughter of Gary and Laurie Mangin. 
The Frances (O’Hearn) Kerscher $500 Scholarship was awarded to Karissa Loose, 
a recent graduate of Reedsville High School. Karissa is the daughter of Timothy 

and Diane Loose of 
Reedsville. She will be 
attending Fox Valley 
Technical, majoring in 
their nursing program. 
The $300 Vic, Agnes, 
Glen, & Patti Konop 
scholarship was award-
ed to Katie Lorrigan, 
who graduated from 
Reedsville High School. 
Katie is the daughter of 
Joseph and Kerri Lorri-
gan of Cato. She will be 
attending Fox Valley 
Tech, to become an 
Occupational Therapist 
Assistant. 
The Friends of St. Pat-
rick, Inc., and the schol-
arship selection com-
mittee, would like to 
thank all who applied 
for our scholarships and 
wish the 2016 graduates 
a very successful future. 

 

Kay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

New Hours:New Hours:New Hours:New Hours:    
Wednesday - Friday 12:00 - 5:00 

Saturday 9-2 
 

If you celebrate Christmas in July, we are starting to 
get Christmas items in for this event. 

Come check out our new garden stepping stones! 
Summer sun dresses are 20% off this month. 

Did you know we have fireman's wife necklaces for 
only $12.75! 

Don't forget about our huge giraffe giveaway he is 
$100 value and all you have to do is purchase Doug 

and Melissa items. 
For the month of July all snaps for the snap Jewelry 

will be buy four get the fifth one free. 
All greeting cards are .50 cents, don't forget to try 

one of our homemade Caramels! 
Come see what you've been missing at  

Kay & Kayla's Gift Shop 
Like us on Facebook 

CORNER HOUSE AND GARDEN CENTER 
Yes, the greenhouse is still open and will remain open 
until late Fall.  We have plants for your flower beds as 
well as baskets and patio pots.  These make great gifts 
for birthdays, anniversaries, as well as sympathy ex-
pressions. 
Each week new items/plants arrive.  Each week we 
have weekly specials.  Come in and see what we have 
waiting for you. 
A variety of perennials are available.  Some are for 
sun, shade, or part sun/shade. 
Also remember we have fresh flowers available for 
your gift giving.  If you need a special color or flower 
for a special day we can get them for you.  Call ahead 
754-4370. 
We do Wedding, Birthday, Anniversary and Funeral 
flowers.  Call us! 

SUNRISE HORSE FARMSUNRISE HORSE FARMSUNRISE HORSE FARMSUNRISE HORSE FARM 
We are very appreciative of the donation from 
the Raider Pride Coffee Café at the Two River 
High School. It was indeed a pleasure to have 
the students come out with Don Koeser, Karen 
Lohuis, and Ann Grote-Pirrung and Yi-Chin Lee 

from the Herald Times Reporter. 
Thank you very much for your kindness. 
Plan to attend our annual fundraiser -  

SUMMER GALLOP.  
It is a fun day for all ages!!! 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

April 25, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:29 PM by Board President Andrew Maertz.  Present:  
Board members - Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Vicki Petska, Rick Hein 
and Carie Boldt.  Administrative Team members - Tony Butturini, Mi-
chael Nate and Angie Sanderfoot; Others - Karen Bowers, Tracy 
Shillcox, Laurie Towne, Joy Spatchek, Gina Meshak, Amy Hein, Ryan 
McCulley, Don Verbeten, Heather Baugniet, Becky O’Leary and Lu-
Ann Boyea. 
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the meeting 
had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Andrew Maertz 
   2. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska to approve the 
agenda with the change of the addition to  Discussion/Action item G 
Insurance.  All ayes. 
 
1. Public Input - None 
 
2. Discussion Items 
   1. LuAnn Boyea - Health Insurance 
   2. Badger Exam Results 
   3. Finance - Fund 27 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 

   1. Reorganization of the Board. 
      1. Oath of Office - John Ebert 
      2. Elections - Nomination of John Ebert for Board President 
by Vicki Petska.  Motion by Rick Hein, seconded by Vicki Petska.  
All ayes.  Nomination of Andrew Maertz for Vice-President by 
Vicki Petska.  Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein. All 
ayes. Nomination of Vicki Petska for Clerk by Carie Boldt. Motion 
by Rick Hein, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. Nomination of 
Rick Hein for Treasurer by John Ebert. Motion by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by Carie Boldt. All ayes.  Motions were to close nomi-
nations and cast a unanimous ballot for the nominee. 
      3. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska to desig-
nate legal correspondent of Davis Kuelthau.  All ayes. 
      4. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt to desig-
nate Denmark State Bank as District Depository. All ayes. 
      5. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska to desig-
nate Brillion News as District Newspaper. All ayes. 
      6. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein to desig-
nate Andrew Maertz as WASB Delegate and Carie Boldt as alter-
nate. All ayes. 
      7. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein to designate 
Andrew Maertz as CESA #7 representative. All ayes. 
      8. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt to desig-
nate the Superintendent as District representative with state/
federal agencies. All ayes. 
      9. Motion by Carie Boldt to table Designating Committees and 
members, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
 

   1. Payment of bills - motion to accept payment of bills made by Car-
ie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  Motion carried.  Andrew Maertz 
abstained.  Payment of bills approved. 
   2. Approval of minutes from March 21, 2016 regular meeting with 
changes to John Ebert’s report, March 21, 2016 closed session, 
March 30, 2016 regular meeting, March 30, 2016 closed session. - 
motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 

   3. Capitalization Limit - motion by Carie Boldt to approve increasing 
capitalization limit from $2,000 to $5,000, seconded by Rick Hein.  All 
ayes. 
   4. Employment recommendations - Ann Marx - 7th/8th Volleyball, 
Dillion Beyer - 7th/8th Boys Basketball, Kelly Salm - 7th/8th Girls Bas-
ketball, Bruce Budysz - JV1 Girls Basketball, Vince Denor - JV2 Girls 
Basketball, Dave Bell - Head Boys Basketball, Ron Prochnow - JV1 
Boys Basketball, Cory Kiekhaefer & Adam Hall - JV2 Boys Basketball 
Co-Coaches, Don Verbeten - Head Wrestling, Kent Kasten - Wrestling 
Assistant, Josh Ebert - MS Wrestling.  Motion by Vicki Petska, se-
conded by Carie Boldt to approve recommendations.  All ayes.   
Motion to approve Paul Ourada & Mike Behnke as Co-Head Girls Bas-
ketball made  by Andrew Maertz and seconded by Rick Hein. Motion 
carried 4-1. 
 
   1. Employment  Resignation - Kim Noskowiak - JV1 Volleyball.  Mo-
tion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
   2. Health Insurance Renewal - Motion by Andrew Maertz to renew 
with Option 1 as our base rate, the district will by 12% of this premium.  
We will also have same plan as an option but with an increased cost 
to the employee, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
 
1. Reports 
   1. District Administrator/High School Principal - Mr. Butturini report-
ed on the following:  1. Wisconsin Academic & Technical Excellence 
scholarship recipients.  2. Valedictorian & Salutatorian.  3.  Congratu-
lations to the Forensics Team.  4.  Congratulations to Badger Boy’s & 
Girl’s state representatives.  5.  Evening of Excellence banquet.  6.  
Graduation attendance for board members.  Vicki Petska & Carie 
Boldt will hand out diplomas. 
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal - Mr. Nate reported on the 
following:  1.  Enrollment. 2.  The Connector.  3.  April PLC.  4.  Sum-
mer School update.  5.  TEACH Grant.  6.  Computer Donation - Shoot 
for Coop.  7.  Spring Concert.  8.  Wisconsin Forward Exam.  9.  State 
Wrestling. 
   3. Director of Special Education - Children with disabilities:  1.  Chil-
dren with Disabilities - parent meeting for incoming freshman, Mani-
towoc County Para-Professional mini-conference, DLM.  2.  School 
based billing-quarterly financials. 
   4. Board Members - Rick Hein - District Administrator survey.  John 
Ebert - Open Enrollment. 
 
1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 8:05.  According to SS 19.85 (1) (c) 
Considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance 
evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental 
body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.   
(Administrative Contracts, Personnel, Personal medical student infor-
mation, Staffing)  The Reedsville Board of Education reserves the 
right to return to open session - motion made by Rick Hein seconded 
by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
2. Return to Open Session at 9:22 PM - motion made by Rick Hein, 
seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
 
3. Discussion/Action Item 
   1. Administrative Contracts-Motion by Carie Boldt to table discussion 
until May 16, 2016 at Board meeting, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All 
ayes. 
   2. Employment Recommendations - Additional 4K Staffing Plan.  
Motion to approve Option 1 as presented made by Carie Boldt and 
seconded by Vicki Petska.  Motion Carried 4-1. 
   1. Motion to adjourn made at 9:28 PM by Carie Boldt, seconded by 
Rick Hein.  Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

Reedsville News Deadline 
The next deadline for the August 
Reedsville News will be July 15.  
Submissions can be e-mailed to 
reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 
or dropped off at the Reedsville 
Village Hall during normal busi-

ness hours.   
Thank you! ~Amanda Schrubbe 

REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS 
The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's 

Meeting will be on Tues., July 19, 2016 at 
1:30P.M. in the Community Room at the 
Reedsville Manor. All interested area 

Seniors are welcome to join us for an af-
ternoon of fun, socializing, and playing 
cards and sometimes interesting guest 

speakers. 

Reedsville Manor 
 

We are updating our waiting list and are 

currently taking applications for one and 

two bedroom apartments. For information 

about our housing please call 754-4101 or 

stop at the Reedsville Manor at  

431 Madison Street. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
April 14, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on April 14, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bu-
bolz. Present were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and 
Jack Siebert: Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy 
Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Nick Ponto, Craig Schuh, Joe Tisler John 
Schuh, David Nordby, Barb & Bill Lorrigan , Tony Hills, Doug Bu-
bolz and Stacy Barth. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana to amend 
the agenda to view the First Responder Vehicle to when they return 
from their call. Motion carried 4-0. At 7:15 pm, a motion was made 
by Siebert and seconded by Campana to amend the agenda to view 
the First Responder vehicle at the Fire Station. Motion carried 4-0. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of March 10, 2016 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $130,973.84. Motion carried 4-0. 
Correspondence was presented from the Reedsville Housing Authori-
ty. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to ap-
point Diane Geiger to another term on the Reedsville Housing Au-
thority Board. Motion carried 4-0. Correspondence was presented 
from the Tower Point Capital. Following a discussion Krahn was 
advised to tell them we are not interested at this time. Correspond-
ence was presented from Victoria Fenlon. Following a discussion 
Krahn was advised to recommend to her to contact the Reedsville 
Area Veterans Group. Siebert gave an update on a variance request 
for his front porch. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by 
Reis to approve his variance request as verbally presented. Final ap-
proval will be given upon receipt of the written request. Motion car-
ried 3-0 (Siebert obtained). A motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Reis to approve the Temporary Liquor License applica-
tion from the Reedsville Fire Fighters. Motion carried 4-0. 
The First Responders monthly report was presented by M Hills. A 
discussion was held to clarify the amount owed by the Reedsville 
First Responders for the new vehicle. The First Responders using 
their fund raiser and the money received from the municipalities is 
$41, 200; the General Fund is responsible for $41, 200 
The Police Dept. verbal monthly report was presented by Mignon. 
Ordinance 2016-3 regarding Sexual Offender Residency Restrictions 
was introduced by Campana. A motion was made by Reis and se-
conded by Siebert to approve the Ordinance as presented. Motion 
carried 4-0. 
The Utility Departments monthly written report was presented by 
Ponto. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to pur-
chase 300 valves for cross connections from Ferguson Enterprises 
Inc. in the amount of $913.50. Motion carried 3-0 (Siebert obtained). 
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Siebert to approve 
the resignation with regret from Tim Denor from the Reedsville Fire 
Dept. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Campana and se-

conded by Siebert to approve the resignation from Brian Link from 
the Reedsville Fire Dept. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Campana to approve the retirement with 
regret from Mike Ott from the Reedsville Fire Dept. Motion carried 4
-0. Busse presented proposals for a new Fire Department Pick up. 
Discussion was postponed until the next regular scheduled meeting so 
the Board can review the proposals. A motion was made by Lorrigan 
and seconded by Campana to order equipment from Jefferson Fire in 
the amount of $2,202. Motion carried 4-0. Busse gave an update on 
the Fire Prevention Awards and the 2% Fire Dues. 
Following a discussion a motion was made by Siebert and seconded 
by Reis to invite a property owner to the next regular scheduled meet-
ing to discuss the flooding concern. Motion carried 4-0. Prices will be 
obtained for replacement and/or repairs and lighting option for the 
Village Signs. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campa-
na to accept the Proposal from Crack Filling Service in the amount of 
$6,800.00. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and se-
conded by Siebert to approve the Door Replacement Proposal from 
Lorrigan Construction in the amount of $2,500.00. Motion carried 3-0 
(Lorrigan abstained). The Village Engineer will be asked to attend the 
next regular schedule meeting to discuss bidding of street repair pro-
jects for 2016. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis 
to approve the Slurry Seal proposal from Struck & Irwin Paving in 
the amount of $11,189.75. Motion carried 4-0. A special meeting will 
be held on April 21, 2016 at 7:00 pm to meet with the Reedsville Ath-
letic Assn regarding lawn cutting and field preparations. 
Chief Mignon will do some research on what animals/pets can be 
kept in the Village limits. Sample policies will be obtained regarding 
donations. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana 
to approve paying for the Clerk Training in the amount of $115.00. 
Motion carried 4-0. Ordinance 2016-2 appointing Reis as the alter-
nate for the Board of Review was introduced by Siebert. A motion 
was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Campana to approve the Or-
dinance as presented. Motion carried 3-0 (Reis abstained). A motion 
was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to accept the request 
from Gene & Kay Wachal to dissolve the Mobile Home Park from 
their property located on Main and N 2nd Street. Motion carried 4-0. 
Bill Lorrigan presented his request to close N 6th Street on July 30, 
2016 for a celebration in honor of his 30th year in business. A motion 
was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to approve his request. 
Motion carried 3-0 (Lorrigan abstained). A motion was made by Reis 
and seconded by Siebert to move the May Village Board meeting to 
May 5, 2016. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, May 5, 
2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by 
Campana to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting ad-
journed at 8:38 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 

ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

Reedsville Garden Club 

Planters and Garden Beds are planted for the 2016 Summer.  Thanks to the 

Reedsville Garden Club Members.  Thanks also for all those clubs and people 

who have donated towards the effort. 

The Garden Club has perennials for sale at the Corner House.  A special sec-

tion is set aside for this project.  Come in, look them over and make a selec-

tion.  Money raised through this effort goes to the Garden Club Account.  If 

you’re interested in helping, call 754-4224.  We always need help. 


